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Mr. Raymond Kleinsasser
Sunnyside Holding Co. Ltd.
Box 1076

Newton, MB ROH 0X0
raykleinS@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Kleinsasser:

Re: Sunnyside Holding Co. Ltd.’s Wastewater Treatment Lagoon — Notice of Alteration
Approval - Environment Act Licence No. 2383 R

I am responding to the October 5, 2016 letter received on July 19, 2017, relative to a request for
alteration to Environment Act Licence No. 2383 R, originally issued for construction and operation of the
Development being a wastewater collection system and a wastewater treatment lagoon located on
SE 32-10-5 WPM in the Rural Municipality of Portage la Prairie. The October 5, 2016 letter is
considered as a Notice of Alteration pursuant to Section 14 of the Environment Act.

The intent of the Notice of Alteration is to repair the dislodged interconnection pipe between the
primary and secondary cell of the Colony’s wastewater treatment lagoon.

Upon review of the Notice of Alteration, I am satisfied that the identified changes in the
environmental effects as would result from the proposed alteration will be insignificant. Therefore,
pursuant to Section 14(2) of the Environment Act, I hereby approve the implementation of the proposed
alteration as described in the October 5, 2016 letter and intercell pipe repair report dated July 7, 2017.

The approval is contingent on your receiving an updated Environment Act Licence to be issued in
the near future.

Should you have any questions concerning this approval, please contact Asit Dey, Environment
Engineer (Environment Officer), at (204) 945-2614 or at Asit.Dey@gov.mb.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Loy B

Tracey Braun, M.Sc.
Director

¢. Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley/Tyler Kneeshaw/Jay Rackham, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement
Public Registries



